
 

May 10, 2024 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole 

Chairman 

Committee on Appropriations 

U.S. House of Representatives 

Washington, DC 20515 

The Honorable Rosa L. DeLauro  

Ranking Member 

Committee on Appropriations 

U.S. House of Representatives  

Washington, DC 20515 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro, 

 

I am requesting funding for the Alderwood Mall Parkway: SR525 to 168th St SW in fiscal year 

2025.  The entity to receive funding for this project is the County of Snohomish, located at 3000 

Rockefeller Ave. M/S 607, Everett, WA 98201.  The funding would be used for Snohomish 

County to widen the roadway from three to five lanes.  

 

The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because the Alderwood Mall Parkway will 

help with congestion relief, enhanced multimodal mobility options, and support for sustainable 

growth and development. The Alderwood Mall Parkway: SR525 to 168th St SW project delivers 

tangible benefits to taxpayers through congestion relief, enhanced multimodal mobility options, 

and support for sustainable growth and development. The project includes a range of multimodal 

enhancements, including improvements for motorists, pedestrians, and bicyclists. From widening 

the roadway to upgrading stormwater conveyance and installing low-impact illumination, these 

measures improve safety, mobility, and accessibility for all users.  

 

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 23 

U.S.C. 133(b)(1)(A).  I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does 

anyone in my immediate family.   

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

________________________________   

Suzan K. DelBene      

Member of Congress  

 


